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25 March 2025 

Secondary - Change to Break and Lunch  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear parent / carer 
 
Very soon, our students in Year 11 will begin their GCSE examinations and many of them will have 
external examinations taking place every day.  Due to the different examination lengths, the times 
of their breaks and lunches will vary on each day to accommodate their morning exams.   
   
To enable this, we will be making some changes to the split break and lunch situation which will 
allow us the flexibility to accommodate the Year 11 students.  This will take effect from Tuesday 
22 April.   
 
From this date, the following will apply: 
 
Early break and lunch – Years 7, 8 and 11 
Late break and lunch – Years 9 and 10 
 
You will note that all of Year 9 will now be accommodated together on the later lunch.  Following 
the changes that we made after our trial in February, we are now confident that we can 
accommodate three-year groups within one single break and lunch sitting, therefore there is no 
further need for us to split Year 9 cohort. 
 
Many thanks for your cooperation and support.   
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
 
Mr V Groak 

Headteacher 
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